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         INTRODUCTION TO THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 
  
                         5 U.S.C.  552 
                          As Amended 
  
     The basic purpose of the Freedom of Information Act 
(FOIA) is to ensure an informed citizenry, vital to the 
functioning of a democratic society, needed to check against 
corruption and to hold the governors accountable to the 
governed. 
  
     Shortly after World War II and other crises there was an 
environment that allowed the government to secretly pursue 
policies without the knowledge or support of the public. 
While some secrecy is necessary for the security of our 
country, excessive secrecy defeats the democratic principles 
upon which our country was founded. 
  
     In 1966, as members of Congress became aware of the ever 
increasing secrecy, a law was passed giving people a right to 
see and know what was in secret government files.  This was 
the original Freedom of Information Act. 
  
     Watergate proved to Congress, the news media, the public, 
and the world that there existed a need for a Freedom of 
Information Act which provides citizens broader access to 
government records. 
  



     In an effort to further extend the FOIA's disclosure 
requirements, and also as a reaction to the abuses of the 
Watergate era, the FOIA was substantially amended in 1974. 
There were several amendments thereafter which were intended 
to limit what could be withheld as exempt from disclosure. 
  
     Late in 1986, Congress passed major FOIA reform 
legislation as part of the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1986.  This 
legislation provided broader exemption protection for law 
enforcement information, plus special law enforcement record 
exclusions, and it also created a new fee and fee waiver 
structure. 
  
     The Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) is intended to be 
used generally for public access to the records of government. 
Individuals do not need to prove their right to the 
information they request.  The information is presumed 
available, unless it falls into one of nine possible 
exemptions under which information may be denied.  These nine 
exemptions are discretionary not mandatory. 
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     FOIA requires an annual report to Congress from each 
federal agency regarding its FOIA operations to encourage 
agency compliance with the FOIA. 
  
     The FOIA states that agencies must respond within 10 
working days, except in unusual circumstances.  There are 
three types of agency responses:  granted in full, partially 
granted which lists the exemptions used for withholding, or 
denied in full which lists the exemptions used for 
withholding. 
  
     The obligation to pay fees depends on who you are, and 
the reason you want the information.  Fees may be waived or 
reduced if the information sought is in the public interest, 
because it is likely to contribute significantly to public 
understanding of the operations or activities of the 
government and is not primarily in the commercial interest of 
the requestor. 
  
     The FOIA is a vital, continuously developing mechanism 
which, with necessary refinements to accommodate society's 
conflicting interests in an open yet smoothly functioning 
government, can truly enhance our democratic way of life. 
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